Synopsis

Appointment of Municipal Auditor

The Municipal Government Act, section 42 (1) requires council to appoint a municipal auditor who is registered pursuant to the Act to be the auditor for the municipality. The Audit Committee makes a recommendation to Council each year on the appointment of an auditor for the Town.

In December 2022, on the recommendation of the Audit Committee, Council appointed the chartered professional accountant firm McIsaac Darragh Inc. to be the Town's municipal auditor for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2023, with the possibility of four (4) single year extensions to be reviewed and determined before March 31st of each fiscal year end.

The Town of Amherst Audit Committee met on September 9, 2024 and at that time, approved a motion to recommend that Council appoint McIsaac Darragh Inc. as the municipal auditor for the Town for the 2024/25 fiscal year.

MOTION:

That Council appoint McIsaac Darragh Inc. as the municipal auditor for auditing services for the 2024/25 fiscal year as recommended by the Town of Amherst Audit Committee.